
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

SOUNDSCAPE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 

MONTRÉAL–PIERRE ELLIOTT TRUDEAU 

INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SUMMARY 
 

Meeting of December 6th, 2016 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 

 
 Page 2 

 
  

 
 
 

Following is a summary of the meeting of the Soundscape Advisory Committee that was held on 
December 6th, 2016 at Aéroports de Montréal’s Head Office. 

 
Present : 
 

 Christiane Beaulieu, Aéroports de Montréal  

 Karl Brochu, Aéroports de Montréal 

 Edgar Rouleau, Mayor, City of Dorval 

 Morris Trudeau, Mayor, City of Pointe-Claire 

 Rémi Désert, Transport Canada 

 Jérôme Gagnon, NAV Canada 

 George Petsikas, Air Transat 

 Anne Marcotte, Aéroports de Montréal 
 
 
Absent : 
 

 Aref Salem, Responsible for Transportation, City of Montreal / Councillor, Borough of  
Saint-Laurent 

 Alan DeSousa, Mayor, Borough of Saint-Laurent 

 Sylvain Caron, Transports Québec 

 Mena Salib, Air Canada 

 Philippe Serafino, American Airlines 

 Nathalie Beaulieu, Skyservice 
 
 
Guest: 
 
Jacques Savard, M. Sc. 
Deputy Director, Acoustics and vibration, Environment & Geoscience, SNC-Lavalin 
 
 
Secretary : 
 

 Anne-Marie Urban, Aéroports de Montréal 
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A. INDICATORS – SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER 2016 
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Runway Use Statistics – September 2016 (night/day combined) 
 

 
 

Runway Use Statistics – October 2016 (night/day combined) 
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B. PRESENTATION – JACQUES SAVARD, SNC-LAVALIN 

 
At the October meeting, questions were raised regarding rules and practices for night flights in 
Europe. Jacques Savard has been invited to give a presentation on noise-measurement 
methods and outline practices for night flight restrictions at Canadian, U.S. and European 
airports. 
 
 

C. CONSTRUCTION WORK – SUMMER 2017 
 

An overview of construction work for the summer of 2017 is presented to Committee members. Several 
minor projects will be carried out in summer 2017. There will be occasional closures of runways 06R-24L 
and 06L-24R to allow for this work and for regularly scheduled maintenance. Runway 10-28 will be 
closed from May to September 2017 for the construction of an aircraft parking area north of the runway.  

 

   
 

   


